
 

 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2013/86 
 

Greyback cartonboard 

Exported from the Republic of Korea  

Findings in Relation to a Revocation Review of  
Anti-Dumping Measures 

 
 Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB  
 
The Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) has completed its revocation review, 
which commenced on 16 May 2013, of the anti-dumping measures applying to greyback 
cartonboard (“the goods”) exported to Australia from the Republic of Korea. 
 
The Commission reported its findings and recommendations to the Minister for Industry 
(the Minister) in Anti-Dumping Commission Report to the Minister No. 210 (REP 210). The 
Minister has considered REP 210 and has accepted the Commission’s recommendations 
and reasons for the recommendations, including all material findings of fact or law set out 
in the Report.   
 
Under subsection 269ZDB(1) of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act), the Minister declared 
that, for the purposes of the Act and the Customs Tariff (Anti-Dumping) Act 1975: 
 

• to the extent that the anti-dumping measures concerning the goods involved the 
publication of a dumping duty notice that, with effect from 8 June 2013, the notice is 
taken to have been revoked in relation to exporters generally; and 

 

• to the extent that the anti-dumping measures concerning the goods involved the 
acceptance by the Minister of an undertaking that, with effect from the date of 
publication of this notice, Klean Nara Co Ltd formerly known as Daehan Pulp Co. 
Ltd is released from the undertaking and that the investigation giving rise to the 
undertaking is terminated. 

 
If interim dumping duty has been paid in relation to goods exported to Australia after 
8 June 2013, importers may apply for a refund. Information about how to apply can be 
obtained by emailing nationalrefunds@customs.gov.au or telephone number 
+61 8 8447 9310. 
 
Interested parties may seek a review of this decision by lodging an application with the 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel (www.adreviewpanel.gov.au) in accordance with the 
requirements in Division 9 of Part XVB of the Act, within 30 days of the publication of this 
notice. 
 



The Anti-Dumping Review Panel can be contacted by mail, phone, fax or email: 
 

Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
c/o Legal Services Branch 
Australian Customs and Border Protection Service 
5 Constitution Avenue 
CANBERRA  CITY  ACT  2601,  AUSTRALIA 
Phone: +61 2 6275 5868  
Fax: +61 2 6275 6784 
Email: ADRP_support@customs.gov.au 

 
Notice of the Minister’s decision was published in The Australian newspaper and the 
Commonwealth of Australia Gazette on 1 November 2013. 
 
REP 210 has been placed on the Commission’s public record, available at 
www.adcommission.gov.au. Alternatively, the public record may be examined at the 
Commission office during business hours by contacting the case manager on the details 
provided below.  
 
Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on telephone number 
+61 2 6245 5434, fax number 1300 882 506 or +61 2 6275 6888 (outside Australia) or 
operations1@adcommission.gov.au. 
 
 
 
 
Scott Wilson 
A/g National Manager Operations 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
1 November 2013 


